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REVISED STAFF REPORT
On August 17, 2009 the Proposed Ordinance 2009-0442 as amended, was reported out of the budget and fiscal management committee with a do-pass recommendation. The committee approved a title amendment to correct a typographical error in the title.

SUBJECT:

A supplemental appropriation of $1,387,017 for the data center relocation project. 
SUMMARY:


Proposed Ordinance 2009-0442 is a supplemental appropriation request for $1,387,018 for the data center relocation project. The requested amount is consistent with previous budget estimates for this project. 
BACKGROUND:

Relocating the Data Center
The county’s centralized data center is currently located in leased space in the Seattle Municipal Tower and at the Fortress co-location space. In July 2008 the Council approved (Ordinance 16213) the relocation of the data center to “Building Five” of the Sabey Center in Seattle. The executive requested the relocation because the existing location did not meet county’s long term data center needs.
This project is part of the work program for the Capital Projects Oversight Program within the King County Auditor’s Office

ANALYSIS:

The Council-approved proposal for the data center relocation identified two phases of funding for the data center. Phase 1 funding of $18,079,398 was approved in July 2008 in Ordinance 16214.  At that time the phase 1 funding was approved, the Executive indicated a supplemental request for Phase 2 to complete the project would be transmitted once cost estimates had been finalized. The Executive estimated Phase 2  costs would be $1,387,018. 
The proposed supplemental ordinance for $1,387,017 is consistent with the earlier estimate. 

Thus far, the project appears to be on schedule, scope, and within budget. 

The King County Auditor’s Office has been highlighting the need for this supplemental appropriation request since April 2009 based on the cash-flow projections issued for the project at that time.  

 Potential Future Cost Overrun
The transmittal letter notes that the largest remaining cost risk for the project concerns the King County Wide Area Network (KCWAN) permanent secondary fiber line. The 2008 budget request includes $1.8 million for this task. This work is being completed on a time and materials basis by Seattle City Light and thus far the project has only minimal visibility into their installation charges.  As of the writing of this staff report, the CPO Program has not received any reasonable cost or schedule status information regarding Seattle City Light’s work from the project. If this work is not completed on time (March 2010), the county would have to continue leasing a secondary fiber line at a cost of over $114,000 a month.

In order to avoid cost overruns related to Seattle City Light’s work, the Capital Projects Oversight Program is recommending the project work more proactively to monitor their progress and provide more transparency and accountability to the process.
Other than the costs associated with Seattle City Light’s work, OMB does not anticipate any other additional budget requests at this time. 

REASONABLENESS: 

This ordinance appears reasonable. 
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